
A meeting of Goring Heath Parish Council was held in the Parish Hall on Thursday 9th June 2016 at 8pm.,
Present:  Vice Chairman, Nick Henry, Councillors Liz Collas, Marjo McGee, David Wilson and Martin Wise, also present Caroline Hadley, parish clerk, district Councillor, Rob Simister and Andrew Brackenborough and a colleague from the Green Broom Co-Operative
1. Apologies for Absence, Peter Dragonetti, Nick Elsome and James Collins. 

2. Minutes of the last meeting, 12th May 2016 were signed as correct. 
3. Matters Arising. No progress had been made so far with a mower for the Village Hall grass..
4. Parish Hall. Nothing to report.
5. Newsletter/Website. James was unable to come to the meeting but was hopeful that he might have found a new newsletter editor. The deadline for the July edition was this meeting. 
6.  Recreation Ground.  All well. 
7. Martin Halsall Bursar of the Oratory Schools Association came to introduce himself to the parish council. There are 440 pupils at the Prep School. There are no current plans for any new buildings, an all-weather playing pitch was likely to be the next development. Martin offered to look into the parish council’s concerns that the agreed planting had not gone ahead after the new swimming pool was built.
8. District Councillors Report. Rob Simister reported that there was still grant money left, applications for this round of funding close on Friday 1 July 2016. There are some new SODC phone numbers in operation. Residents who sign up to our garden waste service in June or July, they'll get 10 per cent off their annual fee. Existing garden waste customers can order an extra bin at the discounted rate. There is a consultation on the conditions attached to the sale of former council homes The deadline for comments is midnight on 25 June. Rob also spoke about options regarding the forthcoming Planning Committee Meeting when P16/S0186/FUL Change of use from stable to office/workshop and applying for a retrospective application of a flue (Wood burner) **Retrospective application**Enigma Estate Cold Harbour Lane Goring Heath RG8 7SZ will be discussed. Peter would be unable to go to the meeting; Nick would try and go if possiblen if neither could go Rob advised sending a letter. Rob offered to look into what had happened re the gates at the Old Barracks Camelid Vets if we forwarded him the information.
9. County Councillors Report. Kevin Bulmer’s report had been circulated via email.
10. Planning and Unauthorised Developments. 
P16/S1279/FUL Green Bloom Plantation Eastfield lane near Crays Pond 4 polytunnels - all 5m wide, one 20m long, three 12m long 1 horse field shelter 1 Farm-shop (in the carpark area) 1 pole-lathe workshop shelter 1 field kitchen 1 compost toilet (As amended by highways statement, car park plan and waste management plan 17 May 2016) No Strong Views but with condtion that no permanent dwelling be built and concern about the car park.
P16/S1646/HH 3 Palmers Cottages Goring Heath Road Whitchurch Hill RG8 7PP Single and second storey rear extensions; alterations to existing side doors to form windows; additional first floor side window; additional ground floor side door & porch canopy. Should be refused
P16/S1519/FUL Hedgerows Hill Bottom Whitchurch Hill RG8 7PT New two storey chalet dwelling following demolition of existing bungalow. Plans with Nick Elsome.
P16/S1672/HH 6 Hocketts Close Whitchurch Hill RG8 7PZTwo storey side No strong Views

P16/S1755/HH 2 Hermitage Cottages Eastfield Lane Goring Heath RG8 7SU Erection of single storey rear extension No strong views
P16/S1756/HH Single storey side extension. Location: 6 Hocketts Close Whitchurch Hill RG8 7PZ Should be approved

.
	
	


11. Finance. There was £20,464.45 in the bank on 3 June. £4,788 had been received from SODC as a grant & £45 from advertising in the magazine.
The following payments were authorised 
HMRC  




£74.00

Clerks salary May



£296.00

Cheque No 301420

Chiltern Society Membership


£30.00

May Grass Cutting



£410.04
.
12. War Memorial So far one quote had been received from the stonemasons.
13. Grass Cutting Grant the option was to carry on as usual in which case the grant would be £236.98. If the parish council were prepared to take on the cutting of the rural grass the Highways usually do then the grant would be £649.48. The meeting decided that it was better to carry on with the usual arrangement as the amount extra may well not cover the cost, the clerk to invoice for £236.98
14. Fencing for Garton End Play area. Nick Elsome would go ahead and order the defibrillator and get the work started on the playground when the grants arrived.
15. Linking the Footpath Peter is still pursuing this.
16. Crays Pond/ Tinepits The tree work would be done later in the year. The Orchard Coombe residents wanted to cut the Tinepits grass themselves but the meeting felt that this was not appropriate, but the clerk would email the grass cutters requesting a schedule to make sure that the correct areas were being cut. 

17. Notice Boards. The parish notice boards were in need of a bit of care especially the one in the car park. The clerk would email Brian Tappern and see if he would have a look at them. 
18. Correspondence. Michael Anderson had been in touch in connection with finding a trustee for Goring Poors Charity, Liz said she would be prepared to take the role on. The clerk had circulated all other correspondence including a letter from John Gray thanking the parish council for their help with the fete.
19. AOB.  The bus service could be talked about at the next meeting. Enforcement are looking into possible planning issues at Ladygrove Shaw. The clerk had looked into getting a grant for a printer/scanner from the Transparency code grant but it seemed slightly more involved than at first thought. The bus was on the agenda to be discussed at the next meeting. Martin was making enquiries into the status of the lane from 5 Coombe End Cottages to the bottom of Gatehampton Hill  
Date of the next meeting will be Thursday 14th July 2016 at 8pm. 
The meeting finished at 9.50pm
Goring Heath Parish Council Minutes June 2016
 
page 1 of 2

